From: Hugh Dickerson 
Sent: 12 April 2014 11:07
To: Planning
Cc: Rowena Dickerson
Subject: Objection to Ref 14/00412/F

FOA the Chief Planning Officer

I am writing to express my family's strong objection to planning application 14/00412/F on Clifton Road adjacent to the Castle Grounds in Deddington.

Whilst my family has been resident in Deddington for nearly 13 years we would see ourselves as progressive and not against development per se, we are strong advocates that change should proportionate and relative to the size, setting and infrastructure of a village or town.

We did not object to the Pegasus/Prudential application as we understood that Deddington should play its part in future housing needs.  We understood that Deddington had a housing quota up to 2031 and this development has more than satisfied this quota.

We are now horrified to learn that this Pegasus plan was only the beginning rather than the end.   What is the point of the quota process and why are you even contemplating allowing further green field development when the Cherwell Local Plan only envisages incremental "minor" development, infilling and conversions within the built up areas of the village?

Therefore I would like to register my strong objections to the application 14/00412/F for the above reasons plus the following:

· The plot is next to and is overlooked from Deddington Castle/Castle Grounds which is a Scheduled Ancient Monument

· Increased pressure on an already failing village road system and, as a family with teenage children, further danger for cyclists on narrow cluttered village roads not designed for even the current traffic levels

· Pressure on the School, Health Centre and other village resources which were never designed to cope with the Pegasus development let alone 14/00412/F 

· The application is attempting (as did Pegasus) to craftily slide in its application before the Parish Council has had time to produce its Neighbourhood Plan reflecting residents view.

Please can I ask you to respond to 2 key questions..
1. Why are you contemplating further development in Deddington when the Pegasus housing will more than meet the village's quota until 2031?  Which villages or towns will therefore be allowed to be under quota or are you now planning to build more houses that the quota demands.?

2. What more can I do to oppose the development?

kind regards
Hugh Dickerson (representing the Dickerson family; Rowena and Jack 14 and Finlay 12)

